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Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Meredith Avery, Alan Westman, Stephen Cremer and Keevin Geller were the members present. Jon Wasserman and Michael Donatelle were not present. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.
A sign-in sheet is on file in the office listing other attendees of the meeting.
Meeting started at 7:45pm
7:45 PM – Proposed Zoning Changes

Attorney Shelmerdine, Representing owner of Sharon Gallery

Shelmerdine informed Commission members that the owner of the mall, David Siegel, has owned the property for three years.  The current zoning for the property was passed at a special town meeting in 2007.  Siegel and his representatives have been meeting and working with the Planning Board (PB) to develop new zoning bylaws. Ideally, it is the hope of the Developer to have the PB sponsor the zoning changes, and for the bylaw to be as comprehensive and complete as possible.  Siegel also met once with the Board of Health and met once with the Finance Committee. 

The PB has engaged Tom Houston to assist with drafting and reviewing the potential zoning bylaws. Commission members have received a copy of the proposed zoning bylaws.  This is a working document.  Though Developer is looking for proposed changes to section D of the current zoning bylaws, Mr. Houston believed that the zoning bylaws should be reviewed in their entirety.   

In reviewing district D (which pertains to area where mall is to be developed), it was Houston’s belief that the bylaw, as written, was too restrictive. In discussions with the PB, some members also believed the zoning was too restrictive.  In the current “draft” of the bylaws, some of the restrictions have been removed. PB is also looking to add “green” and “sustainability” initiatives. 

Houston, who was present at tonight’s meeting, was asked where each district was located. He explained briefly where each district was located. He further explained, that with respect to district D, and the property where the mall will be located, it will be proposed that South Main Street be widened. Old Post Road is also being proposed to be widened to arterial road status. 

To date, the PB has not yet endorsed changes.  Some of the changes include: 

· Expanded laundry use 

· Elimination of verbiage: “colonial” style.  Originally the proposed mall was to be a pedestrian type of shopping area (similar to Pats Place).  Current owner is looking to develop a more conventional type mall.

· Introduce various environmental and sustainable “green” criteria. This includes incorporating   storm water management.

· Change of water resource district to allow for: medical type facility; full hospital or health care center where medical procedures take place; laboratories and testing.

Meister indicated that he has no issues with allowing financial institutions, however, he is very concerned with opening up the area to allow industrial wastewater use.  Currently, two wells are located across South Main Street, and the proposed area (District D) is located within Walpole’s Water Resource Overlay Protection District. Meister is also concerned with allowing hospitals and testing labs.

Houston shifts from prohibiting to relying on pretreatment and tight tanking per DEP.  

Meister voiced concern with the uncertainty of pharmaceuticals and potential impacts to the Town’s water supply.

There is also concern with public sewer.   Arguimbau asked Houston to delete that portion from the bylaw and replace with wording that would state that a wastewater treatment plant should be used. (A wastewater treatment plant would help keep discharge in Town instead of flowing out to surrounding towns.) 

Shelmerdine noted that he is not sure if the developer was looking into public sewer, and that the previous owner had planned to build an onsite wastewater treatment plant.  Shelmerdine will work with Attorney Gelerman about removing the public sewer section.

Planning Board is holding a meeting on March 16th to discuss Zoning.

Signatures: 
· Voucher passed around for signatures.  Meister; Gelerman & Cabral
· Certificate of Compliance (blank, waiting for address)

Approval of Meeting Minutes 
· February 16, 2017

Add to minutes: Avery recused herself at discussion of support of MACC letter.
There were some grammatical errors.

Motion to accept February 16, 2017 Meeting Minutes as amended

4-0-0 Cremer, Westman (Motion passed)
8:15PM: Notice of Intent – Hearing Continuance:

64R Mountain Street & 149 East St

Eric Dias representing Diamond Residences.  Brad Holmes,  Ecological Restoration and Consulting (ERC)

Dias provided members with a brief recap: He presented to Commission members on January 19th.  At that time there was a request to revise the mitigation plans.  Since that time, Dias has met with Meister and discussed revisions to the plan.

A letter, dated February 28, 2017, noting updates to the Notice of Intent filed by Diamond Builders, has been provided to the Conservation Commission (copy on file). Additionally, a site walk was scheduled and performed with Meister on February 24th. To summarize updates: 

· WPA Form 3: The total area of disturbance has been clarified.

· Mitigation Planting Plan: An improved plan has been created by Brad Holmes of ERC for the proposed BVW mitigation area. Species deemed more viable for the site conditions (as determined during the site walk) have been included in the revised table. An improved planting sequence focusing on the restoration of flatter portions of the BVW using inter-planting techniques was created per Commission request.

· The proposed driveway on Lot #7 could not feasibly be flipped to the opposite side of the single family home as originally requested by the Commission.   However, to address the Commissions concerns, the portion of the proposed driveway, along with proposed plans for the house layout, have been modified to shift the driveway outside of the buffer to the maximum extent possible.

· Conservation Restriction (CR) Boundaries: Proposed CR boundaries have been included for each lot within the 100 ft BVW buffer zone, and, per Commission request, have been marked for proposed site work and eventual yard space for future property owners.  The restrictions will approximately follow the 100 ft buffer line, or the proposed limit of clearing if deemed necessary, in certain areas in order to create a contiguous yard area.  Lot #1 is the sole lot within the development that falls outside of the buffer zone. 

According to Dias, and in answer to a member’s question, the DEP did not have any comments relating to the proposed crossing.

Arguimbau requested a revised set of plans including Town Engineer comments as well as a sheet showing revised meets and bounds, noting clearly, the property lines. It also should be noted that monitoring of plantings should occur.  

Pending receipt of revised plans the hearing will be closed. 

Motion: Close upon condition that Commission receives revised plan and defined CR’s(add monuments) and change line on lot #7. 
Cremer, Westman.  4-0-0 (Motion Passes)
At next Commission meeting members will work on open space.  Cremer will bring in Ipads for Commission members so that they can work off of existing open space plan located on Concom’s webpage. 

Arguimbau met with Avery over vacation week. It was discussed that if developers had plans for Commission members to review, then they should be sent in (PDF format) so that Commission members can review prior to meeting. A requirement that plans should be submitted in PDF form should be included in regulations.  Until formally incorporated into the regulations, Meister will inform developers that they must send in plans in PDF format.

Arguimbau spoke with Environmental Science teacher at the High School about a student assisting in formatting updated open space plan.  This will most likely take approximately three hours per week. Arguimbau and Avery also discussed asking for a year extension on the open space plan.  This however will depend upon what is happening with the Town’s Master Plan. Arguimbau spoke with Tatro who assisted in preparing a survey the last time the Open Space plan was worked on.  He was asked if he would assist in new survey and analyzing the data. 

Arguimbau suggested that members review current open space plan and perhaps look at what they might like to work on. Arguimbau and Meister will look at the maps and possible conservation goals.  A meeting should be set up with the Recreation Director.  The last go around Recreation created their own plan, but the recreation plan must now be included and incorporated with the Commissions plans. Gary Bluestein, Chair of Rec Advisory, has agreed to assist.  Included in plans should be those sites which are ADA compliant and accessible.  Arguimbau will reach out to P. Remy for assistance.  

For March 16th meeting: Ed Little, update and plans moving forward; Lake Management, update. 

Motion to adjourn (Motion Passed)
Cremer, Avery 4-0-0
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